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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – October is Patrol outing month so each patrol is encouraged to develop a patrol outing that can include a camp out.  This month kicks off with our participation in the Jamborama at Churchill Downs (camping here is a possible patrol activity) and our support of the SEAM fundraiser.  Our Woodbadge trainees will participate in weekend 2 of their Woodbadge training.  Applications for the Mark Zimmerer Distinguished Scout award are due October 15th.  The Philmont Crews will kick off their preparation with a Philmont prep hike along the Massacre Trail.  We finish up the month with a troop meeting that will address Eagle Advancement.
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.
October 5, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Topic is hiking - Service patrol is Cobras
October 12, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings – Gallagher Hall is not available
October 19, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Topic is hiking - Service Patrol is Deer Tics

October 26, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Topic is Eagle Advancement – Service patrol is Phoenix

Order of the Arrow Vigil Honor - Frank Hulsman was selected by the Order of the Arrow to receive the Vigil Honor.  According to the Order of the Arrow, the Vigil Honor is the highest honor that the Order of the Arrow can bestow upon its members for service to lodge, council, and Scouting. Membership cannot be won by a person's conscious endeavors.  The Vigil Honor is a high mark of distinction and recognition reserved for those Arrowmen who, by reason of exceptional service, personal effort, and unselfish interest, have made distinguished contributions beyond the immediate responsibilities of their position of office to one or more of the following, the Lodge, the Order of the Arrow, the Scouting community, or Scout Camp.  Frank completed the vigil Ordeal and received the award at a ceremony on Sunday October 1.  Frank has been an anchor for our troop allowing us to benefit from his knowledge and commitment for a lot of years and no one is more deserving.  We congratulate Frank on this high honor and offer our own thanks for his selfless service to our troop and scouting overall.  
Mark Zimmerer Distinguished Scout Award – Nomination for this award are due to Frank Hulsman by October 15th.  You can email them to him at frankhulsman@yahoo.com or snail mail it to 2816 Winterhaven, Louisville 40220.

Philmont Crew Prep Hikes – Philmont Crew Prep hikes begin this month on October 22nd.  Both Troop and Crew 243 have separate crews but they will be traveling together.  We encourage all Philmont Trek participants to begin to participate in these prep hikes.  This is a great way for participants to get to know each other’s “quirks” so the time on the Philmont Trek will be more fun.  

Massacre Trail – While the Philmont Crew will hike the Massacre Trail on October 22nd, the hike is available to all Troop and Crew 243 members.  The length of the hike will range for 21 miles for those who want to hike the entire distance to 12 miles for those who want to stop approximately half way through and return to the cars via the troop bus.  Listen for more details about what this is and the times.
SEAM Fundraiser - St. Barnabas Parish is a member of South East Area Ministries, which is a multidenominational agency that provides emergency aid to the less fortunate. As a fundraiser, SEAM is putting together a document-shredding day to be held at St. Barnabas on Saturday October 8th from 9:00 AM until 11:30 AM. They will charge a flat fee per bundle of papers and need some help to remove the bundled sensitive documents from cars as they drive through.  We are looking for boys who are not participating in Jamborama.  Joe, Mr. Wuertz and Mr. Bohn have committed to be there on that day and we need about 7 scouts to help.
Troop Leadership Meeting Date Change – The troop’s PLC, will be held on October 23.  The August Adult leadership meetings will be held from 7-9 pm October 24th. 

Troop Gift Cards – Transportation to the vast majority of our outings is free to our scouts and leadership, but it is not free.  The cost of maintenance, fuel and insurance for our busses is paid by the Friends of Troop 243.  The Kroger and Thorntons gift card programs fund Friends of Troop 243.  We encourage all parents; members, relatives and friends to use Troop 243’s Kroger and Thorntons gift cards.  Whenever you see Frank Hulsman at any function please stop him and ask him for one or both of these cards and he will be glad to give you one.  
YIS,

Bruce Bohn

Troop Secretary




























